
IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

BEVERLY ANN TIMMONS      

 

 

July 20th, 1941 - January 26th, 2024 

The Love of Gordon’s Life, Our Mother and Grandmother 

With heavy hearts we announce the peaceful passing of Beverly Ann Timmons, at 

the Inverary Manor on January 26th surrounded by her loving family. She was born 

July 20th 1941 in the Mercy Hospital in Sydney, Nova Scotia; she was later adopted 

and loved by Rebecca and John I Murphy of North East Margaree. 

Beverly lived most of her life in North East Margaree with her best friend and 

husband of 58 years, along with their two children. In Earlier years, Gordon and 

Beverly moved to Montreal where she worked for many years; however returned 

back to Margaree where they wanted to raise their family. 

Beverly worked as a caregiver over the years and had shown compassion and love 

to all she cared for. She welcomed all who entered the door with open arms and 



love. She was a member of St. Patrick’s Parish CWL, North East Margaree for 39 

years. 

Besides her adoptive parents, John and Rebecca (MacDaniel) Murphy she was 

predeceased by her birth mother, Jessie Ann (MacNeil) Churney; mother-in-law, 

Minnie Ella Timmons; brothers, Thomas Joseph Murphy (whom she loved dearly), 

Terry Churney, Jack Churney, brother-in-law, Harry Timmons and sister-in-law 

Betty Lou Ryan. 

Beverly will be missed immensely by her husband Gordon Timmons; son, Shawn 

(Ronata) Timmons, Margaree Valley;  daughter, Debbie (Cory) Gale, Margaree 

Center; her grandchildren whom she loved with her whole heart, Kyla and Carson 

Gale, Rori and Ryeleigh Timmons.  She will also be missed by her sisters- in- law 

and brother-in-law as well as many nieces, nephews and friends. 

We would like to express our sincere thanks to Mountain View Villa staff; 

Sharlene, Edna, Erin, Gail, Rebecca, Miranda, Liz and Marsha and so many more 

for the love they had given Mom from the very first day she arrived. You went 

above and beyond for her and us, and we will be forever grateful. Mom was lucky 

to have you all in her corner! She loved each and every one of you. 

Thank you to Dr. Rhea, the Palliative Care team, especially Dr. Ritter. 

Visitation will be held Sat, Feb. 3rd   at Cranton Community Centre, Margaree 

Centre from 11 am to 1 pm. Funeral Mass and Burial will be at a later date in the 

spring.  

Cremation has taken place under the direction of the Sunset Funeral Cooperative 

in Margaree Valley. 

In honoring Beverly’s memory, we ask you to be kind and to “Pay it Forward” 

 

 


